From: Jennifer O'Neill jennyanyspot@gmail.com &
Subject: Re: Shoreline erosion
Date: February 23, 2020 at 6:10 PM
To: Terry & Mary Volkmann mjmvolkmann@gmail.com

Dear Mary and Terry,

| can confirm that there was erosion on your shoreline. In 2018 | informally spoke with the consultant who was working with the Lone Lake
Property Owners Association (LLPOA) about options that could be considered to stabilize and restore your shoreline. At the time, she and |
were looking at properties that could be considered as part of Lone Lake’s annual Lakeshore Restoration project. (In my role on the LLPOA
board, | co-led that team.) We observed exposed, underlying landscaping material and how it was bulging from the gravel and rocks slumping
underneath it. Also, we noted that rocks from an earlier rip-rap installation were largely gone, and the grasses and shrubbery were weakly
holding back the shoreline. Although there were some good, deep-rooted willow trees and birch trees along the shore, erosion was under-
cutting the bank. (The lake association chose another property owner to work with whose shoreline restoration work could be accomplished
within our project budget.)

Please let me know if you’d like any more information or clarification.

Best regards,
Jennifer O'Neill

Here are some photos | took of your shoreline in 2018:
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